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Senate Bill No. 1349 

Relating to Hours of Work 
 

(WRITTEN TESTIMONY ONLY) 
 
 

CHAIRPERSON TANIGUCHI, VICE-CHAIR IHARA AND MEMBERS OF THE 
COMMITTEE: 
 

S.B. 1349 authorizes staggered work weeks for public employees. 

The Department of Human Resources Development (DHRD) appreciates the 

intent of this measure to alleviate traffic and pollution, shorten commute times, increase 

time with family and enjoy the island lifestyle.  However, DHRD has concerns with S.B. 

1349, as drafted, to the extent that it impacts employees’ wages, hours and conditions 

of work which are matters subject to collective bargaining by statute.  In addition, public 

sector employees currently have options available that allow for workplace flexibility, at 

the agencies' discretion, including: 

1. Flexible Working Hours.  DHRD has a Policy and Procedure that affords 



 
 

employees the opportunity to arrange their individual work schedules 

according to specific guidelines and within certain time limits established by 

management (e.g., glide-time, staggered hours). 

2. Alternative Workweek Program.  The State has a negotiated Memorandum of 

Understanding with the Hawaii Government Employees Association (HGEA) 

that makes it easier for departments to implement Alternative Workweek 

Programs for their workforces.  Various scheduling options are presented in 

the agreement whereby daily work times and designated days off may differ 

between employees. 

3. Telework Program.  The State also has a negotiated Memorandum of 

Understanding with the HGEA that provides a viable alternative work option 

that departments may utilize to improve program effectiveness and employee 

productivity and morale; reduce traffic congestion; and effectively continue 

operations in times of emergency and/or disaster situations. 

Thank you for considering our concerns and for the opportunity to testify on this 

measure.  
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S.B. 1349— RELATING TO HOURS OF WORK

The Hawaii Government Employees Association, AFSCME Local 152, AFL-CIO
appreciates the intent but respectfully opposes S.B. 1349 which authorizes
staggered work weeks for public employees because this is a mandatory subject
of negotiations.

As the Exclusive Representative to eight bargaining units representing
employees across the state, we are pleased to report that we have already
entered into agreements with various jurisdictions to negotiate the terms and
conditions of staggered work weeks for employees. While we appreciate the
intent and thought offered in this measure, we respectfully oppose legislating
staggered work weeks because it affects an employee’s terms and conditions of
employment and therefore is a mandatory subject of negotiations that should be
resolved between Exclusive Representatives and Employers. Due to the
complexity of an employee’s required job duties and the Employer’s operational
needs, there is no one-size-fits-all solution and each employment situation must
be addressed individually on a case by case basis. We will continue to work with
the various Employers to identify opportunities to increase work hour flexibility.

Thank you for the opportunity to testily in opposition to S.B. 1349. We
respectfully request that the Committee defer action on this measure.

Respectfully submitted,

andy Perreira
Executive Director
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